

## BABST | CALLAND | CLEMENTS | ZOMNIR

A PROFESSIONAL CORPORATION

DONALD C. BLUEDORN II Attorney at Law T 412.394.5450 dbluedorn@becz.com

June 6, 2008

Pennsylvania Environmental Quality Board Honorable Kathleen A. McGinty, Chairman 15th Floor, RCSOB P.O. Box 8477 Harrisburg, PA 17105-8477

Re: Water Resources Planning Regulations – 25 Pa. Code Chapter 110

Dear Chairman McGinty:

I am writing to you in my capacity as Chairman of the Statewide Water Resources Committee, established pursuant to the Pennsylvania Water Resources Planning Act, commonly known as Act 220.

In accordance with the provisions of Act 220, the Statewide Committee has reviewed the above-referenced regulations. During its meeting of April 18, 2008, the Committee voted that the regulations should be presented to the Environmental Quality Board for final action.

As I have previously indicated to you, the Committee believes that the regulations are well drafted and we thank the Department staff for its fine efforts in this regard. We are particularly grateful for the Department's willingness to consider and address the many comments made by Statewide Committee members, Regional Committee members, and other interested stakeholders. We believe that the regulations are a job "well done."

Thank you for your consideration in this matter.

Sincerely,

Donald C. Bluedorn II

-CRE

cc: Honorable Mary Jo White Deputy Secretary Cathy Curran Myers Pam Bishop, Esq. John Hines